
Volume 1  Issue 6 

Be sure to visit our new Scottish Rite web site 

 at OCSCOTTISHRITE.ORG!  

We need your email address so we can  

electronically send you the Scottish Rite News. 

Call the office at 714 543-7277 and give it to 

our Secretary or leave a message. Thanks!  

Personal Representiveõs Meassage 

Orange County Valley of the Scottish Rite  

Scottish Rite News 
Newsletter Date JUNE 2015 

Brethren, 

 

 I canõt tell you how wonderful it was to see four of our Past Personal Representa-

tives participating in our Stated Meeting in May.  Each of these men represents an im-

portant period in the life of our Valley.  They each brought their own wonderful and 

unique style of levity to the evening as well.  Venerable Master John Rider, 32° KCCH 

presented each of these past PRs with a trophy recognizing their contribution to our 

Valley as part of our dinner program. 

 

 If you havenõt already heard, the California Rainbow Girls selected the Scottish Rite Childhood 

Language Centers as their charity for 2014.  Their fundraising efforts resulted in the collection of $72,152 

of which our own OCCLC received $5,184.  This presentation was made at our Stated Meeting with the 

assistance of Illustrious Frank Loui, 33Á SGIG of California.   We also used the occasion of Ill. Frankõs vis-

it to present a Scottish Rite Foundation scholarship award to Ms. Lisa Bombarda one of the clinicians at 

our OCCLC.  We thank Ill. Frank for attending and being a part of these important presentations. 

 

 I would like to welcome all of our new Members who received their degrees at our Spring Reunion.  

These new Brothers were part of one of the largest Reunion classes in our Valley for many years.  Also a 

big thank you to all of the cast members and Degree Masters of the various degree teams for all of their 

hours of rehearsals to ensure a quality program for our Candidates.  Finally, a special thanks to all of the 

Brethren who have been attending our Stated Meetings which amounts to more than 40 sideliners at each 

of our past few meetings. 

 

  REMEMBER, MY BROTHERS, DO GET INVOLVED, YOU DO MAKE A DIFFERENCE!!!!!!  

 

Fraternally, 

Rick Wood, 33° 

Personal Representative 
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Orange County Scottish Rite Officers for 2015  

Ill. Ronald A. Seale, 33º  

Sovereign Grand Commander  
Ill. Frank Loui, 33º  

SGIG of the Orient of California  

Ill. Rick Wood, 33°  

Personal Representative of the 

SGIG of the Orient of California  

 

(909) 861-3329  

richardbwood33@gmail.com  

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33º  
Asst. Personal Rep. Admin.  

General Secretary  

 

(714) 970-6555  

Macsquest@aol.com  

Dave Price, 32º KCCH  
Asst. Personal Rep. Operations  

 

(714) 454-8265  

dpriceless@att.net  

John Rider, 32° KCCH  

Venerable Master  

 

jbrider@yahoo.com  

Mike Selix, 32º  

Wise Master  

 

mgsunlimited@gmail.com  

Neil Simmons, 32º KCCH  

Commander of Kadosh  

 

simmonspad@aol.com  

James McCallion, 32º  

Master of Kadosh  

 

(949) 547-5459  

jfmccallion@gmail.com  

Raymond D. Godeke, 33Áééé. éé..Treasurer  

David J. Kussman, 32х KCCH.éé...é.Chaplain  

Mark S. Hoage, 32Á éé.ééé...Asst. Secretary  

J. Lloyd Clayton, 33Á. éé.ééééé. Almoner  

Bob Hjorth, 33Áé...éé......Director of the Work  

James Cervantes, 32Áéééé........Dir. of Ritual  

James McCallion, 32Á éé......Classroom Director  

Mark S. Hoage, 32Á éé.éé..é.Dir. Stagecraft  

Larry Griffin, 32Üéé..ééé.é...Photographer  

Jack Allastuey, 32Á KCCHé..ééé..é......Tiler  

Orange County Valley Scottish Rite office 801 N. French Street Santa Ana, CA 92701  

Voice (714) 543-7277, Fax (714) 543-9754  

Scottish Rite News is a publication of the Valley of Orange County.  

Editor is Mark Hoage, 32°    (951) 898-9335, email: mshusaac@charter.net or sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com  

All articles must be submitted prior to the 10th of the month previous to the published.  

The Valley of Orange County, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry of the Southern Jurisdiction 

of the United States of America, 801 N. French Street, Santa Ana, CA 92701,  

publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly. No Subscription Price.  
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From the Editor 

General Secretary 

Greetings All, 

 

          Well it started off to be a terrible month for me.  Sometime after our May Stated 

Meeting I lost my flash drive with over 10 years of work as well as all of my Scottish Rite 

records and templates.  I only had a portion of the material backed-up so the remaining 

material was either lost or had to be recreated.  Fortunately, my son Chris found my flash 

drive, but not before I had recreated the newsletter template.  This is the reason for the delay in the 

printing of the hard copies of this monthõs bulletin.  For all of you thinking that I should back-up my 

files, itõs now done and in two different locations. 

 

I am still looking for any additional article submissions from the Brothers for inclusion in our OC 

Scottish Rite News.  Please make your submissions to mshusaac@charter.net prior to the 10th of the 

month. 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Mark Hoage, 32°  KoSA 

Editor  

 

Brethren, 

 

 We are at the half way point in 2015 and we have made good progress with collect-

ing our dues.  At this point we have less than 50 out of our 455 members with outstanding 

dues and we hope that those accounts will be brought current soon. 

 

 As you know, each year Supreme makes the first appeal followed up by our own Valley again in the 

Spring.  This year we hope that sending dues notices following the initial notices from Supreme will be suf-

ficient to motivate our Brothers to send their dues in.  Soé please check your dues card to ensure that 

your 2015 dues are current.   

 

 Please contact Bob McNamara, 33°, at the Scottish Rite office, 714 543-7277 for any additional 

information or assistance. 

  

Fraternally, 

Bob McNamara, 33º  

Asst. Personal Representative  
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Language Center News 

Did You Know  

Donations to The  

Orange County Childhood Language Center  

Are Income Tax Deductible? 

 
Please Make Yours Today! 

By visiting our Web Site 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/donate/ 

Or 

Make check payable  

To: Orange County CLC 

Send Check To: 

801 N. French Street            

Santa Ana, CA 92701 

OC Childhood Language Center 

Office: 714-972-2646 

Email: info@oclanguagecenter.org 

 
A Community Program of the Scottish Rite Foundation for Children 

with Speech and Language Challenges 
 

Executive Director: 

Dr. Judy Montgomery, Chapman University 
 

Speech Language Pathologies: 
 

Leslie Sierra-Guzman, MA CCC-SLP              Chris Switzer, MA CCC-SLP 

Laura Garcia-Maxey, MA CCC-SLP 
 

www.OCLanguageCenter.org 

Please support your Orange County Childhood Language Center by making 

an individual, group, or company donation.  

Support our Center by becoming a member: 

Presidentõs Circle: A donation of $500 or more each year 

365 Club:                 A donation of $365 each year 

Center Club:     A donation of $100 each year 

Supporters of the OC Childhood Language Center for 2015

 

Presidentõs Circle Members 

 Ill. Rick Wood, 33° Ill. Ray Godeke, 33°  

 Ill. Pete Jantz, ,33° Frankie & Cristi Rosario

 Ted Segerstrom, 32° Robert & Kathy Olsen 

 Ted & Elaine Olsen Cynthia Olsen & Michele Bakkila 

 Ill. Donald Tapia, 33° Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° 

 Jim Andronaco, Sidepath Inc. Nick Villasenor, 32° 
 Ron Anderson Anne Hertz 

 Dr. Judy Montgomery Tom Olsen, 32° 
 David Price, 32° Andrew & Palmera Todd 

 Mike Selix, 32° Joe Manning Family 

 Sylvia & Jim Garrett David & Deni Frias 

 John R. Rider,  32° Michael Jordan 

 David Kussman, 32° Valassis Giving Committee 

 Ladera Angels Inc. Charles & Carol Crusinberry 

 John Kahvedjian, 32° 

 

Center Club Members 

 Anthony & Renne Guinane Stephen & Cara Larkin 

 Gary & Carrie Miranda Joel Horsager 

 Mark &  Jemileth Dipko Renee R. Gerken 

 Kenneth & Robyn McDonald Brian & Jennifer Varca 

 Ali & Sanaz Alahmad James & Briana Vartanian 

 Kyle R. Reele Karen B. Sauers 

 Ryan & Shannon Sauers OC Mortgage Group 

 James & Vimy Nesmith Linell Mathisen  

 

 

For Information Please Contact - President 

Frankie Rosario, 32° 

Cell: 714-600-6914 - Email: president@oclanguagecenter.org 

 

 

           OC CLC Future Events 

 

                 Summer Classical Music Concert 

                     Saturday June 20th, 7:00pm 
         Enjoy an evening with world renowned Classic Mu-

sic Guitarist and Scottish Rite Mason Mr. Flavio Apro. 

This concert is taking place at the St. Catherineõs Acade-

my Chapel, at 215 N. Harbor Blvd. in Anaheim. Tickets 

are only $30 per person. To purchase tickets please call 

Frankie Rosario at 714-600-6914. We look forward to see-

ing you there! 
 

           OC CLC 2015 RiteCare Golf Tournament 

                  Monday August 10th, 11:30am 
         This year  the Yorba Linda Country Club will be 

hosting our golf tournament with a shotgun start at 

11:30am followed by a dinner at 6:00pm. Please visit our 

web site for additional information and to pay for regis-

tration.  

 

               OC CLC Gift of Voice Gala Dinner 

                    Monday August 10th, 6:00pm 
         Enjoy an elegant dinner and silent auction event at 

the Yorba Linda Country club. Come and spend time with 

world renowned Master Sommelier, Mr. Michael Jordan, 

while listening to great music. Please visit our web site for 

additional information and to purchase your reservations. 

 

          Remember, all proceeds go towards the support of the  

              Orange County Childhood Language Center 
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Language Center News 

     Hello from the Orange County Childhood 

Language Center. May proved to be a busy 

month for us, so let us begin by providing you, 

our great supporters with an update on our la-

bor. 

Hard work pays off 

      Because of your financial assistance and the 

great work of our staff, we have surpassed all pri-

or records. This month we evaluated 12 children, 

provided 286 hours of therapy and are now serv-

ing 102 children! Yes you heard it right; the 

number is 102! All because of YOU! We would 

like to thank everyone for helping our center 

reach this goal. Getting to this level was not 

easy, it took commitment and hard work, but 

seeing the results of our effort makes it all worth-

while. 

Pride in what we do 

      It is my pleasure to 

introduce Lisa Bombar-

da. Here you see a big 

smile on her face and 

the happiness she brings 

to this child, as she 

knows very well the dif-

ference she is making in 

his life helping him gain 

the ability to talk and 

communicate with the 

world. Lisa loves her work and being at the OC 

CLC. We are so proud and so lucky to have Lisa 

and many others like her at the Center. Because 

of Lisaõs energy and outstanding work, she be-

came the winner of the 2015 California Scottish 

Rite Foundation Baldwin 

Scholarship. 

A Beautiful Rainbow 

      In June of 2014, the Inter-

national Order of the Rain-

bow Girls in our state chose 

the California Scottish Rite 

Language Centers as their an-

nual service project for 2014-

15. Their projects throughout 

the year culminated in a gift 

presented to the OC CLC in 

the amount of $5,154.11. 

Overall the Rainbow Girls 

raised $72,157.57 for the lan-

guage centers in California.  

      On May 4th, Ill. Frank 

Loui, 33° SGIG and Ill. Rick 

Wood, 33° presented a certifi-

cate to Ms. Lauren Hicks, 

Past Grand Worthy Advisor 

and to the International Order of the Rainbow 

Girls for demonstrating a profound commitment 

and playing a key role in our success. We are 

inspired by the perseverance 

and thoughtfulness of this 

wonderful organization. On 

Behalf of our Center and the 

OC Scottish Rite, Thank 

You! 

Congratulations 

     At the event, Ill. Frank Loui, 33° SGIG, Ill. 

Ray Godeke, 33° VP of Finance for CASRF and 

Dave Price, 32° CASRF Board Member present-

ed Lisa Bombarda the 2015 California Scottish 

Rite Foundation Baldwin Scholarship.  Way to 

go Lisa! Your hard work plays a big role in our 

success. Until next time, thanks again for sup-

porting the OC CLC and allowing us to bring the 

gift of voice to our children! 
 

Sincerely yours, 

Frankie Rosario, 32° 

President of the Board of Directors 
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Senior Warden 

Lodge of  Perfection 

Hi Everyone, 
 

         What a great time we had at the May stated meeting, we honored the Past Personal Representatives 

and boy was there some history at that meeting. 

          I want to thank all the brothers who have been attending our stated meetings and staying for dinner.  I 

also want to thank our brothers for ensuring that our guests are served dinner first, after the blessing is of-

fered by our Chaplain.   

         Our monthly attendance is now up to about 40 plus members.  At our May Stated Meeting we had 4 

new petitions read for the first time and voted on 8 new members and 1 affiliation. It is nice to see that our Valley is growing. 

Our June Stated Meeting will be òRight Worshipful Nightó in honor of Ill. John Heisner, 33Á and the Deputy Grand 

Master of California who in just a few short months will be our next Grand Master.  Letõs all plan on attending this meeting.  

The dress code for the evening will be a coat and tie.  I want to thank all the members of our Valley who attend our stated 

meetings in dress attire.  Most all who attend are in a coat and tie with their cap.  This is what Scottish Rite is about for me.  

It is how I was trained as a young new Mason, Scottish Rite Mason and Shriner. 

Just a reminder, we need to keep our stated meetings short and to the point.  If you have a report to give, please keep 

it brief, our meetings lately have been running over the one hour mark.  

I would like you to mark these three important dates on your calendar, Monday, July 6th which is our July stated 

meeting; Saturday, July 18th which is the next Advisory Council meeting from 8-12pm at the DeMolay Center and Monday, 

July 27th for the Learning Center Annual Golf Tournament with a 10am shotgun start. 

Finally, remember to sign up for the Quakes baseball game on Saturday July 18th at 7pm.  I will have the signup 

sheet available before and after the next stated meeting. I have reserved 50 tickets for this event so invite a friend.   

 

Remember, òChange is for the Good, but no change is fataló 

 

John R. Rider, 32° KCCH 

Venerable Master 

Greetings my Brothers ! 

 

 We had the pleasure and honor of presenting one of our Scottish Rite Foundation 

2016 Scholarship to Ms. Lisa Bombarda. She is a graduate student at Chapman University 

majoring in Speech Disorders and Patholo-

gy. She has worked with our children at our 

Orange County Childhood Language Center. 

As a special addition, Ill Frank Loui, President of the 

CSRF, was on hand to make the presentation. Lisa shared 

with our Brothers and guests a bit about her educational 

path and vocational goals. She is a very impressive young 

lady.  

 

CONGRATULATIONS LISA !  

 

David Price 32° KCCH 

Trustee, CSRF Board 

                                                                                                 L-R: Ill. Frank Loui, Lisa Bombarda,  

                                                                                                             Ill. Ray Godeke, Hon. Dave Price 
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Wise Master 

Fraternal Greetings Brethren,  

 

           To all of our new Scottish Rite Brethren, I would like to take this opportunity to congratu-

late you on your next step in Masonry, and welcome you to òYOURó Orange County Valley of 

Scottish Rite.  I hope you enjoyed the degrees which were both performed and communicated as 

much as our degree teams enjoyed performing them for you.  I hope these degrees have sparked in 

you, an interest to learn as well as to challenge and encourage you to get involved and to seek more 

light in Masonry.   

Iõm sure youõre asking yourself whatõs next?  I can assure you that we have many ways for you to get in-

volved.  We have positions in our degree teams who can always use your help and support.  We have everything 

from, small non-speaking parts, to principal roles, even positions as Degree Masters.  If you enjoy working behind 

the scenes, we could use your assistance with stage set-up, costumes, sound, and lighting.  

If you are seeking more light in masonry, I would suggest enrolling in one of our Master Craftsman Pro-

grams.  Do you have a desire to serve the Valley?  You can join the Knights of St Andrew.  I would also encourage 

you to visit our OC Childhood Language Center and see the great work we are doing with our kids.  Once again I  

welcome you to our òOrange County Valley of Scottish Riteó and remember working together we do make a differ-

ence! 
 

Bro. Mike Selix, 32° 

Wise Master 

 Rancho Cucamonga Quakes at LoanMart Field  

8408 Rochester Ave Å Rancho Cucamonga, CA Å Third Base Side  

        Saturday, July 18 th  at 7pm  

                                  Tickets $15.00  

                          price includes a òDodger Dogó  Chips and Water or Soda 

                                Contact: John R. Rider, 32° KCCH 

Home: 951-926-8983   Cell: 714-715-3118     Email: jbrider@yahoo.com 
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OCSR 2015 Calendar 

June   1stñOCSR Stated Meetingñ6:30pm  

   Right Worshipful Night  

   Knights of St. Andrew  

    Initiation  

July   6thñOCSR Stated Meetingñ6:30pm  

   Cap and Ring Ceremony  

 

August  2ndñOCSR Stated Meetingñ6:30pm  

   Ill. Frank Loui, 33° SGIG Night  

 

September 14thñOCSR Stated Meetingñ6:30pm  

 *NOTE: Second Monday  

   Service Pin Night 

    

 

June Dinner Menu  

 Pork Roast 

Apple Sauce 

Mashed Potatoes 

Dinner Rolls 

Salad 

Desert  

In Memorium  

 

Thankfully, we  

have No  deaths  

to report  

this month.  

 

Orange County Valley Membership  

As of April 1st      455  

 Affiliations        1  

 Initiations        0  

 Reinstatements       0  

Total gains         1  

 Suspensions        0  

 Demits        1  

 Deceased        0  

Total losses                     1  

As of April 30, 2015    455  
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Masonic Education 

The Wisdom of  Words and the Proverbs of  Solomon 
Robert G. Davis, 33°, G.C. 

 
We all know how important first impressions are. Who can forget the anxiety a young man feels when he 

meets the parents of his significant other for the first time? Who can forget the impact of oneõs first important job 

interview? How often is our first impression of a person or circumstance the most lasting? Psychologists inform us 

that it takes just one tenth of a second for us to judge someone and form our first impression of that person. It is the 

same way with perceptions. In the first few milliseconds of our perceiving something, we not only unconsciously 

comprehend what it is, we also decide whether or not we like it.  

 

 In the world of ideas, first impressions make words very powerful. Indeed, the language of Freemasonry has 

been one of its greatest strengths since its inception. As 32° Masons, we have been given the extraordinary privilege 

of discovering literally hundreds of first impressions gleaned from the words of our Degrees.  

 

As one example, I will relate one of my earliest first impressions as a candidate. It was a single paragraph 

which was recited to me by the Venerable Master in the 4°. He requested that I take the square given me when I 

first entered the Lodge and place it upon the Great Light of Masonry. He then said something I would never forget:  

 

òYou have now passed from the square to the compasses, as the geometrician passes from the straight lines and 

angles by which he measures the surface of the earth to the great curves and circles by which he calculates the 

movement of stars. Strive ever to rise above the level of the mundane and to climb the skies of spiritual and 

philosophical knowledge. For there, and not upon the earth, is the Truth to be found.ó  

 

My first impression of these powerful words was Oh My God! If the journey of the Scottish Rite is the path 

to spiritual and philosophical knowledge, this will surely take me beyond the world of my past experience to a place 

I have not yet been! Little did I know at that moment that this new journey in Masonry would actually carry me to 

the depths of my own consciousness so that I could discover the light of truth within myself, which, in turn, would 

define for me the ultimate purpose of my life. It was nothing less than my own soulõs great adventure!  

 

As we all know, it turns out this first impression of the significance of the Rite was as reliable as truth itself.  

 

What does it mean to pass from the square to the compasses; from the earth to the stars? What is required to 

balance the world of the physical with that of the metaphysical? In what way are we as Masons connected with the 

metaphor of a Grand Architect? What do the tools of architecture inform us about the nature of ourselves and God? 

Why is it necessary that we make a journey beyond the comfort of what we already know when we also know any-

thing which takes us out of our comfort zone is generally a lot of work?  

 

 We find the answer to these inquiries in the 12° of the Scottish RiteñMaster Architect. This Degree begins 

with an insight that was inspired by the Book of Proverbs, where we learn that knowledge and wisdom were the first 

divine attributes of creation. In the beginning wisdom was with the Great Architect, when he set his compass upon 

the face of the depth and appointed the foundations of the earth. The powerful words of Solomonõs maxims teach us 

what wisdom is and how knowledge and contemplation gives access to it.  

 

 The Degree of Master Architect reminds us that we are all naturally endowed with the necessary functions to 

learn and think. But it is only through the path of knowledge that we acquire wisdom. We are made in Godõs image. 

We are all Master Architects. This means we are the continuation of Godõs creation. The task of each of us is to be-

come the Adoniram of the world and continue the work of Hiram in building our own temple of life to the glory of 

God.  

           Continued on page 10 
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Masonic Education (cont.) 

The journey of the Scottish Rite teaches us in so many ways that the inner work of a Freemason is his own 

awakening of consciousness. It is always the awakening of consciousness that awakens our will. It is the faculty of 

our will that distinguishes us from the brute. It is the power of the mind that gives all situations and fortunes their 

character. It is the glory of a Man that he can bend the circumstances of his own condition.  

 

 This truth, seemingly so obvious, was in fact one of the great secrets of antiquity, known only to a 

few. We can control our own destiny. We can make of the world what we choose by our own act of will. We can 

change the way a person treats us by the way we think about that person. Even if we fail to change that individu-

al, we can change our own feelings by changing our perceptions. We, by our own natures, create the nature of the 

world in which we live. Thus, in a real sense, each man creates his own universe. That is what it means to move 

from the square to the compasses. Life is what we make it.  

 

The questions we must ask ourselves then are what will we do to acquire knowledge? How will we use 

knowledge to achieve happiness and contentment in our life?  

 

This is the essence of the Proverbs of Solomon and the instruction of the Master Architect. Wisdom is a gift 

of God, but the path to acquire it is knowledge. This process of passing from the square to the compasses is the 

heroõs journey every brother of the mystic tie is admonished to make. The wisdom of the philosophers and the wis-

dom of the religious both consist of knowledge of divine things, which is the directing law for a loving humanity. 

And if we succeed in our quest, we will know honor, understanding, and the purpose of our life. 

 

             Reprinted from: The Oklahoma Scottish Rite Mason magazine March 2014 edition 

Short Bits 
 

Cedars of  Lebanon 

 

 From time immemorial, the timbers of  the cedar 

tree have been considered of  unusual value because 

they never decay nor rot.  The cedar tree was in ancient 

times a symbol of  eternity, and the cedar wood was sa-

cred among the Hebrews.  The Ark of  the Covenant for 

the Tabernacle was made of  cedar.  For these reasons 

King Solomon used exclusively cedar timbers in the 

building of  the Temple.   

 

Since the most excellent cedar forests of  the world have always existed in Mt. Leba-

non, Solomon formed an alliance with Hiram, King of  Tyre, and secured from these forests 

the necessary timbers for building the Temple.   And Solomon sent to Hiram King of  Tyre 

saying, now therefore command thou that they hew me cedar trees out of  the Forest of  

Lebanon, so Hiram gave Solomon cedar trees and fir trees according to all his desire.  1 

Kings 5:2-10 - Ps. 92:12 -  1 Kings 5:2-10 -  Ezra 3:7 

 
       Reprinted from Mackeyõs Encyclopedia of Freemasonry 
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